

Drum Point Property Owners’ Association
Board of Directors Meeting – October 8, 2013
DPPOA Office, 401 Lake Drive
Final

Board Members Present:  Amy Rispin, Dennis Baker, Max Munger, John McCall, Duane Heidemann, Larry Reich, Aubrey Mumford, Fran Borsh and Len Addiss

Board Members Not Present: 

Staff Present:  Rhea Webster (Association Manager) and Jeff MacDonald (Project Inspector)

Residents Present:  Gary Heal and Peter Holt

Amy Rispin, President of the Board of Directors for the Drum Point Property Owners' Association (DPPOA), called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Without objection, the agenda was amended to move the discussion about fees and assessments, under Old Business, forward to the Planning Committee report.

Public Comment:   Peter Holt commented on the recent participation by the Drum Point Radio Club, in the annual American Radio Relay Simulation Emergency Test.  Radios were monitored by Peter and John McCall from 8:00 p.m. until 9:30 p.m. during the exercise, which is held in conjunction with the Calvert Amateur Radio Club.  The exercise is part of a state and national program and serves to ensure operational readiness during and after and emergency. 

Office Update:  Rhea Webster presented the following report:

1. The beach gate was reopened on September 25th and is being opened and closed daily, with eight residents having volunteered to help with the task of opening and closing the gate.  Others have made themselves available to substitute as needed.  The schedule is now being coordinated by the office.
2. The application for the 2015 Directors’ and Officers’ insurance policy was received from Traveler’s Insurance.  It was completed and submitted, and the new policy and premium should be received within the next few weeks.
3. The following court dates have been scheduled:
a. Friday, October 11th at 9:00 a.m. for a resident on Calvert Drive whose shed is encroaching on the Drum Point Right of Way [Len Addiss will try to attend – subsequent to this meeting, the court date was rescheduled for November 5th at 1:00 p.m.].
b. Wednesday, November 13th at 10:30 a.m. for a woman who did extensive damage to the Barreda Boulevard Drum Point sign when she lost control of her vehicle [Amy Rispin and John McCall will try to attend].
4. The quarterly request for reimbursement of operating expenses from County-held Special Tax District funds will be submitted to the Calvert County Department of Finance in the amount of $12,649.40. 
5. Wentworth Nursery met with Amy and Rhea at the site of the damaged Drum Point sign (see item 3 above) in order to discuss options for re-landscaping the area.  Wentworth will provide an estimate.  The Greenery Nursery is scheduled for a site visit on the 9th.  Both nurseries will also provide separate quotes for additional upgrades for areas near the sign.  All estimates will be considered by the Board.
6. The DPPOA website has had more than 10,000 hits [since the insertion of the hit counter on the site in March 2011].



President’s Remarks:  Amy Rispin reminded those present that this meeting is conducted according to Robert’s Rules of Order and that no one should speak until recognized.  The following report was given:  

1. With Amy, Rhea and Dennis Baker on vacation over the past two weeks, John McCall took over office and community operations.  Rejuvenation of the roads was begun during this time, and as stated above, the Drum Point sign was hit by a woman who lost control of her vehicle.  
2. In light of the aforementioned damage to the Drum Point sign and recent events surrounding the temporary closing of the Drum Point community beach, Amy suggested the formation of an ad hoc committee to conduct long-range planning for the security needs of the community.  John McCall and Peter Holt have agreed to serve on the committee and seek residents to also serve.  Fran Borsh has agreed to be involved as a representative of the Drum Point Club.
3. A resident of Drum Point volunteered to repair the entrance sign at a cost of material only.  Repair of this nature was postponed pending restoration estimates to be received and submitted to the insurance company.  All appropriate permits will be secured.  Larry Reich performed temporary repairs to the Drum Point sign.  The power source and light at the sign were also damaged, which necessitated the removal of the flag (an American flag cannot be properly displayed without being illuminated at night).  Upon removal and examination, it was determined a new flag should be ordered.  This has been done at a cost of $50.00.

Approval of Minutes:  Dennis Baker made a motion to accept the minutes from the September meeting, distributed just prior to this meeting.  The motion was seconded for discussion.  Due to the fact that the video did not record the minutes and Rhea was not present during the September meeting, Max Munger made a motion to table the approval of the minutes until October 17, 2013 in order to allow time for Board review.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Committee Reports

Action Items:  Jeff MacDonald reported as follows:

1. A builder on Mohawk Drive requested reimbursement of his road bond.  There is a need for him to complete the driveway [the builder contacted the officer earlier to say that he is planning on replacing the construction driveway with blue stone from the road interface to the garage].  The bond can be refunded once this work is complete.
2. The road rejuvenation project was completed with no problems.  The contractor was organized and worked well with community members to assure the least amount of interruption possible.  All paperwork has been submitted to the Calvert County Departments of Public Works and Finance.
3. The bid opening for the upcoming paving work was held October 4th.  
a. Three proposals were received and calculated as follows:  C. A. Bean - $71,000, Great Mills Trading Post - $80,000 and Sheehi Paving - $82,000.  
b. Billy Turner, Project Manager for Calvert County, was consulted.  According to Mr. Turner, C. A. Bean has the current County contract and is considered capable and reliable.  
c. There is some additional work needed on the portion of Pilot Way which adjoins Rousby Hall Road and near a parking area at the Bay Drive Causeway.
d. [bookmark: _GoBack]Dennis Baker made a motion to award the repaving contract to C. A. Bean.  The motion was seconded for purposes of discussion.  After discussion, the motion was amended to include, “with the full expectation that the work will be completed within the $80,000 budget, including the additional work on Pilot Way and Bay Drive.”  The motion to amend was seconded and approved unanimously.  The motion, as amended, was voted upon and approved unanimously.  The paving contract was awarded to C. A. Bean.
e. The need for drainage work on Leason Cove is still under review.
f. Re-grading of the right-of-way at 552 Beech Drive was performed by Scaggs Site Development at a cost of $789.38.  The work is complete and drainage is now functioning properly.  Dennis Baker made a motion to approve payment of the invoice from Scaggs Site Development.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.
Roads Committee:  No report

Finance Committee:   Max Munger stated that the Balance Sheet and Profit and Loss Statement have been distributed for review.  Any questions or comments should be presented to him or the office.  He stated that the Board needs to consider the Planned Reserve Spending for the upcoming year.  Work on the footbridge on Surf Drive and improvements to the office building are to be considered.  The Planning Committee will schedule a meeting to discuss.

Environmental Committee:  No report

Planning Committee:  

Gary Heal, Chair of the Planning Committee, reported that today’s meeting of the Planning Committee included discussion of Drum Point security and a possible increase in the pace of future rejuvenation work.   The Planning Committee still stands on previous recommendations for Covenant fees and a DPPOA assessment, as previously approved by the Board at its September meeting (see minutes September 10, 2013).

By-laws Committee:  No report
Old Business:  
Properties in need of repair:  The following report was given:
1. The owner of the abandoned property on Mohawk Drive has been located.  A letter was sent, by registered mail as well as regular mail, to the owner requesting access to the property in order that cleanup might be performed [the shrubs and vegetation have grown to the point that the house is obscured].  John McCall stated that he had contacted Commissioner Slaugenhaupt about the property.  Commissioner Slaugenhaupt stated that he will speak with John Norris, Calvert County Attorney and the Planning and Zoning Department at the County.
2. The property on Lake Drive which had also fallen into a state of disrepair has been sold.  The new owner is in the process of cleanup and refurbishment.
New Business:
Entrance Sign:  Dennis Baker commented that the offer by Larry Reich to complete repairs to the sign, at a lower cost than might be done by a professional sign company, be considered.  As previously noted, all options will be considered once estimates have been received from the sign companies.
Community and Beach Security:  Concerns were voiced during the September 28th meeting of the General Membership about the beach hours.  The volunteers who open and close the gate are being consulted as to their availability.  Property owners at the beach will also be consulted.
Drum Point Project Inc. STD Lots - Fran Borsh asked about lots which are owned by the DPPI which had been added to the list of DPPI lots which are subject to the STD.  Rhea stated that the list of lots subject to the STD is updated annually.  During this year’s review, it was discovered that these are lots which apparently should have been included in previous lists submitted to the County.  Rhea and Fran will meet to try to determine if these lots should be considered for inclusion in this list.
Public Comment – no further comment
The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on November 12, 2013.  With no further business to discuss, a motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  


3

